The Ward Family A

Daniel, Holly, Hannah, Charity, Gloria, Jonathan
Church Planters to Riverside, CA

March/April 2022 Prayer Letter

RevivalvBaptist Church

Dear Friends and Supporters,

The Bible says in Ecclesiastes 3:1, “To every thing there is a season, and a time
to every purpose under the heaven” In our last prayer letter | highlighted some of the
challenges and setbacks we faced in the previous few months. In this prayer letter | want
to highlight how God is working everything in His perfect timing through our ministry.

-As yau know, we have been asking prayer for our housing search. It has been a long and sometimes
difficult process. We are praising the Lord; our rental application for a home in Riverside was approved
on April 7. We paid the holding/security deposit on April 9 and we move in May 3. The house will meet
many of the needs we have, both personally and in our ministry, and the monthly rent is below market
value for the area. We want to thank all you who prayed fervently for this request. God has answered in
a tremendous way. After being without a home for over a year it will be a great blessing to have a place
that we truly can call home.

Our travels these last two months have taken us just over 7,000 miles and we have been all over the country, to Arizona,
California, North Carolina, & Kentucky. While at a missions conference in Kentucky we had the privilege to help with the
assembling of over 11,000 of John/Romans books for churches in South Dakota, Washington, & Paraguay. We also had the
privilege of helping the church with their outreach and evangelism. At one door, we spoke with a woman whose son had
just recently started riding the church bus. God allowed us to share the gospel at length with her, and she was very close to
being saved. She said she knew she needed to be saved, and that God wants her to be saved. Please pray for this dear lady
as the church follows up with her. The church in Kentucky also took us on for support at the end of the conference. Glory
to God!

We ended the month of April traveling from Eastern Kentucky to Northern California in just
two and a half days. This was, without a doubt, the hardest traveling we have done so far.
We had day of 13 hours and then 15 hours on the road. The children handled very well. am
amazed at the grace and strength God gives to our family while we travel from place to
place, sometimes spending entire days on the road.

PRAYER REQUESTS:

* Souls saved while we travel on deputation

e The rest of our support to be raised quickly 0,;2;(919

e Settling in to our new home Wc@%m

e Our current support level is 65% MES‘@SM
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